
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

 
 
 

January 27, 2017 
 
 
 
Mr. Darrell “Curley” Youpee 
Tribal Historic Preservation Officer 
Fort Peck Tribes Cultural Resources Department 
501 Medicine Bear Road 
P.O. Box 1027 
Poplar, MT  59255 
 
SUBJECT: AVAILABILITY OF THE DRAFT CULTURAL RESOURCE SECTIONS FOR THE 

PROPOSED JANE DOUGH UNIT AT THE NICHOLS RANCH IN SITU 
URANIUM RECOVERY PROJECT IN JOHNSON AND CAMPBELL COUNTIES, 
WYOMING, SOURCE MATERIALS LICENSE NUMBER SUA-1597 (DOCKET 
NUMBER 040-09067) 

 
Dear Mr. Youpee: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff is responsible for the National Historic 
Preservation Act Section 106 consultation for the proposed Jane Dough amendment to license 
SUA-1597 for the Uranerz Energy Corporation Nichols Ranch In Situ Uranium Recovery facility.  
The purpose of this letter is to notify your office of the availability of the Draft Cultural Resource 
Sections for the Jane Dough Environmental Assessment (EA). 
 
The Draft Cultural Resource Sections are now available on the NRC’s public website.  As 
indicated on the website, the NRC staff is providing 30 days (until February 27, 2017) to review 
and comment on the information provided.  The Draft EA Sections can be found at 
https://www.nrc.gov/materials/uranium-recovery/license-apps/jane-dough.html, under the 
Section 106 Consultation link. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Ms. Ashley Waldron 
of my staff at 301-415-7317, or via e-mail at Ashley.Waldron@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 

Cinthya I. Román, Chief 
Environmental Review Branch 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
  and Environmental Review 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards 

 
Docket No. 40-9067 
License No. SUA-1597 
 
cc:  Mr. Rusty Stafne, Chairman 
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